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IF THE ONLY PRAYER 
YOU SAID WAS 

‘THANK YOU’, THAT 
WOULD BE ENOUGH 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SS Peter and Paul’s Catholic Primary School 
The Good Shepherd Catholic Trust 
Gordon Road, Ilford, Essex, IG1 1SA, UK 
Tel: 020 8478 1267 
admin.sspeterandpauls@redbridge.gov.uk  

We show our love for God, in the way we treat each other. 
Together we follow Jesus, by learning, and sharing our gifts. 

 Dear Parents and Carers, 

It was fantastic to see so many parents at the Meet the Teacher meetings on 
Tuesday; I hope you found the meeting informative.  We continue with the 
meetings for YR on Monday 27th September at 2.30pm and Y2, Y3, Y5 on 
Tuesday 28th September at 2.30pm.   

You should all have received a leaflet regarding the Flu immunisation 
programme for your child, which takes place on 14th October. The nasal 
vaccine is offered to children from YR-Y6, please complete the paperwork to 
give your consent and return it to the school as soon as possible.  If you are 
concerned about the use of porcine gelatine in the nasal spray, an injectable 
vaccine is available as an alternative.   

We congratulate Mrs Munro and her husband, as they get married today, 
with the sun shining on them and their families; we wish them love and 
happiness for many years to come.  Mrs Connole and Ms White will cover 
1M until Mrs Munro returns next week.  

Please be advised, our parent consultations will take place on Tuesday 9th 
November, via Zoom; the school will be closed on this day for children.  You 
will have the opportunity to look at your child’s books as they will be going 
home on Monday 8th November.  

 

It was wonderful to see so many parents in the playground today, sharing 
coffee and cake with friends and raising money for Macmillan Cancer 
Support.   We raised a staggering £618.94!  I cannot thank you enough, for 
baking, donating cakes, spending your money and coming along to support 
this event. Thank you to Deacon Damien for coming along for a coffee and a 
chat and getting to know our families.   It was also a brilliant opportunity for 
the Friends of SSPP to recruit new members; many of you have volunteered 
to help at future events, which is amazing. The Friends have relied on a very 
small but effective group of helpers so far, raising significant funds for the 
school, which is always spent directly on equipment for the children. So thank 
you to all the new volunteers! 

 

Next week is the beginning of ‘Bike to School’ week, let us hope we see many 
children riding and scooting to school.  Please remember to collect your child 
at the end of the day, before picking up bikes and scooters, this reduces any 
congestion in the playground.  

 

I wish you all a lovely weekend. God bless. 
Mrs Johnson 
Headteacher 

UNICEF  
Article 28 

Every child has the right to an 
education. Primary education 
must be free. Secondary 
education must be available to 
every child. 

Headteacher 
Mrs Johnson 

Deputy Headteacher 
Mrs Hull 

Assistant Headteacher 
Mr Roca-Mas 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

28th September 
Y2, Y3, Y5 Meet the Teacher 
Meetings 

30th September 
6R Class Assembly 

7th October 
National Poetry Day 

8th October 
World Mental Health Day 

LINKS 

School Website: 
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redb
ridge.sch.uk/  

School Blogs: 
https://sspeterandpaulsblog.net/  

mailto:admin.sspeterandpauls@redbridge.gov.uk
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redbridge.sch.uk/
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redbridge.sch.uk/
https://sspeterandpaulsblog.net/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Star Pupil Awards  Attendance w/e 24th July 93.06% 

N Nimrat & Jason  Class % (Target 95.5%) 

Class attendance percentages since the 
4th September 2020 

Gold = Highest 
Green = Above 96% 
Red = Below 96% 

RM   

RS Jasleen  

1A Amrit  

1M Alyssia  

2I Holy  RM 90.4% 
2P Nathaniel  RS 88.9% 
3C Elizah  1A 93.2% 
3S Merlyn  1M 93.6% 
4B Shivam  2I 93.1% 
4W Rhia  2P 92.8% 
5C Elijah  3C 94.2% 
5S Sandra  3S 94.6% 
6B Faria  4B 98.5% 
6R Gurjot  4W 93.8% 

   5C 97.5% 
   5S 90.3% 
   6B 95.4% 
   6R 92.4% 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gospel Reflection (Mark 9:38-43) 

In Sunday’s Gospel we will reflect on how believing in Jesus can sometimes mean we have to make hard choices. 
Jesus tells the disciples that anyone who is not against him, who is not Jesus’ enemy, is his friend. Jesus says that 
anyone who treats people well because they follow him will be loved by him and be rewarded in heaven. Just like 
Jesus cares for us all, he asks us to care for one another, not just the people we know, our friends and our family, but 
for all people around the world; to show our love and care for others in everything that we do. This means being kind 
and generous and friendly and helpful and sticking up for what is right and what we believe in. We promote our 
virtues at SSPP to be grateful and generous in all we do.                                                        

Prayer for the week 

God of love, strengthen our faith and help us to make the right choices even when it is difficult. Amen. 

“A good example brings about so much good. Goodness always tends to spread.” Pope Francis 

 

School Games Values Certificates 

Our first recipient of the year for the School 
Games certificate is Lucas in 2P. 

Attendance News 

Important Information: If your 
child is absent from school, you 
must notify the school office as 
soon as possible. 
Any child with an unexplained 
absence at the end/start of term 
will be referred to the Redbridge 
child missing from education team. 

It is important that we always have the most up-to-date 
contact details you can provide.  Please let the school office 
know if your contact details have changed or if additional 
people are collecting your child. 

Jesuit Pupil Profile Virtues: Autumn 1: Grateful & Generous 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish News 
First Reconciliation and Holy Communion Programme 2021/22 Application forms 
are available after all Sunday Masses during September.  These MUST be 
returned to the presbytery as soon as possible and no later than Friday 1st 
October 2021 along with a copy of your child’s Baptism certificate. 
Children should be in years 4 or 5.  
Older children (Year 6 & 7) should apply using the same  
form but may have to wait until catechists are available 
to run separate programmes.  Please check the weekly 
newsletter for further information. 

 Bike To School Week 

Try to cycle or scoot to school during this 
coming week (on one, some or all of the days). 

Each day you cycle or scoot to school, you will 
receive a raffle ticket and will have a chance to 
win a prize! 

 
Poster Competition 

Design a poster to encourage children to cycle 
or scoot to school. There will be a prize for the 
winner in each class. 

SCHOOL NEWS 

Rights Respecting / Global Action – Miss Ionita’s Weekly Information 

After a week of preparations and lots of drafting, today the pupils who wanted to stand for the 
role of ‘class representative’ had the chance to read their speeches to their class mates and try 
their best to gain their votes.  

As always, they came very well prepared and in some classes, the tally of votes has been very 
tight.  

Congratulations to all the children who were courageous to stand in front of the class and read 
or say their speeches. We are very grateful for your time and passion for the values of our 
school! 

One pupil per class was the overall winner and the list is below: 
1A – Hely 1M – Zya  
2I – Olivia 2P – Darcie 
3C – Thivin 3S – Jacob 
4B – Archita 4W – Naksh 
5S – Hanna 5C – Elijah 
6B – David 6R – Nikola 

Once again, congratulations and well done!  
The newly elected council will meet for the first 
time on Wednesday.  We will keep you posted 
with the outcomes of it. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Ham Corner 
So the run of remaining undefeated in the league had to come to an end at 
some point, and it did last Sunday. 

Despite more than holding their own against the once mighty Manchester United, 
West Ham unfortunately lost out to a Jesse Lingard (surprise, surprise) rocket late in the 
game. 

Even later in the game, David Moyes tried to emulate the England Manager-style tactics 
of bringing on a player solely to take a penalty.  He emulated it far better than he 
wished, as Noble, with barely time to remove his tracksuit, also missed like the England 
players who were asked to do the same thing at Euro 2020. 

In better news, it didn’t take long to gain revenge over United with a midweek League 
Cup game against the same opposition.  This time West Ham came out victorious with 
Lanzini scoring the only goal of the game.  You can keep your three league points; it’s 
into the next round of the cup we go! 

Latest Result: Manchester United 0 – 1 West Ham United League Position: 8th 

 

Recent Tweets – @SSPP_Primary 

Recommended Read 
Year 4 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Thief, rebel, bandit, hero? 
Chaya can talk her way 
out of anything – except 
stealing the Queen’s 
jewels.  Even if she had 
the best of reasons… 
So she escapes on the 
back of a stolen elephant 
and leads her friends on a 
jungle adventure, where 
leeches lurk and revolution 
is stirring. 
And this gives Chaya an 
idea.  Maybe she can 
leave her village a thief 
but return a hero?If you 
liked this then try: 
+ ‘The Boy Who Met A 
Whale’ by Nizrana Farook 
+ ‘The Vanishing Trick’ by 
Jenni Spangler 
 

       Top Ten 
These are the current SSPP top ten pupils: 

Rank Name Year Group 

1 Sofiya Year 4 

2 Sereni Year 6 

3 Angeline Year 4 

4 Naomi Year 4 

5 Timothy Year 4 

6 Elijah Year 6 

7 Fatima Year 4 

8 Yashna Year 6 

9 Dika Year 5 

10 Albert Year 4 

 

Community 
News 
It was lovely to see 
Ms Boyle bring her beautiful 
daughter Fiadh into school 
on Friday.  Staff and pupils 
were all given the chance to 
coo over her (and say hello 
to Fiadh too!) 

 

We also offer prayers to any 
families who have suffered 
recent loss in their lives.  We 
prayer they might find 
strength and comfort at this 
difficult time. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 
What a beautiful way to show our generosity and how we pull together as a 
community!  Our Macmillan Coffee Morning was a real success and we 
couldn’t have asked for better weather with it being hosted outside.  Thank 
you for your kind donations and contributions. 

 

 Author Book Match 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Anthony Horowitz 

+ Alex Rider Series 

+ Diamond Brothers Series 

+ Raven’s Gate 

+ Evil Star 

+ Groosham Grange 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y2 Science – Waterproof Materials 

Year 2 investigated absorbent and waterproof materials in our science lesson. They used 
watercolour paint on paper and discovered that the paper absorbs the paint. Then they drew on 
a new piece of paper with wax crayon. When they painted over the crayon, the paper did not 
absorb the paint. They concluded that the wax crayon is waterproof. 

Beauty & The Beast 
We were lucky to have our Year 6 show recorded by Mr Paul Samuels at the end of the 
last academic year. 

If there are parents who wish to have a copy transferred, then please put a blank USB 
memory stick in an envelope and give this to the office.  Please put your child’s name on 
the front (and a sibling’s name and class if it can be returned to them).  The memory 
stick must be at least 8Gb in size and be blank.  We will have to reformat the sticks 
before we begin, as despite the show being around 6Gb, it will not transfer unless we 
reformat the File Allocation Table on the stick. 
 

Jesuit Pupil Profile 
Please look at the new areas 
of our school website 
concerned with the virtues of 
the Jesuit Pupil Profile. 

We are going to be focussing 
on two virtues each half term. 

For Autumn 1 this is being 
grateful and generous. 

Further details will follow. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Safety 
As part of our continued 
drive to offer advice and 
support for all aspects of 
digital/online safety, we are 
going to showcase weekly 
information from the 
National Online Safety 
resources which can be found 
at: 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/ 

You don't need to be a 
football fan to have heard of 
the FIFA series of games 
(named after the Federation 
Internationale de Football 
Association: the worldwide 
governing body for the sport). 
Part of the franchise’s 
massive appeal is that 
offi­cial licensing gives users 
the opportunity to play 
games as their favourite 
teams, controlling their 
favourite footballers. They 
either compete online against 
other players or work 
through a solo-player career 
mode. With updated editions 
launched annually, FIFA is 
playable on a range of 
consoles, with mobile versions 
available for smartphones 
and tablets. 

In the guide, you’ll find tips 
on a number of potential 
risks such as addiction, scams 
and in-game chat. 

Meet The Teacher Meetings 
Unlike last year, where restrictions meant we had to hold these virtually, we are returning to face-to-face ‘Meet The 
Teacher’ meetings. 

If you are unfamiliar with these, they are short presentations by the teaching staff, given directly to the parents in each 
year group so that you understand the procedures and expectations for each class. 

These will take place in the Dining Hall and Main hall on two separate days. 

Each group of sessions begin at 2:30pm and will last approximately half an hour, allowing you time to then move 
outside and collect your child. 
 

Tuesday 28th September 

Y2, Y3, Y5 Meet the Teacher Meetings 
 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Google Classrooms – Help Sheet 
What is Google Classroom? 

Google Classroom is a class-organisation platform that incorporates Google’s core G Suite (Google Docs, Sheets, 
Slides, Drive) and other Google products so students can access everything they need for a class, including 
homework assignments, group projects and files. Google Classroom is designed for organisation and 
collaboration. We will be using Google Classroom to assign homework as well as within school to improve 
children’s digital literacy. 

 

How do you log into a Google Classroom? 

Your child has been given a username (email address) and a password, these should be stuck inside their 
communication or homework books. You have also received an email and/or text with the information. To access 
it you can search ‘Google login’, once you have logged in using the username and password you have access to 
email, classroom and Google drive (a storage system that uses the Google version of Word, Excel and 
PowerPoint). 

 

When you log in look for the ‘waffle’ (the nine dots). 

 

 

You will then see these options and you select ‘Classroom’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each class is private to the people the teacher has personally invited, including the students enrolled in that 
class and other teachers. Once your child has accessed a class, they can use all the features the teacher has 
enabled for that class, including class schedules, assignments and announcements.  

 

Can you use Google Classroom at home? 

Children can access Google Classroom from anywhere, including from their phones or tablets, when they 
download the Google Classroom app. 

 

How does my child find out about new stuff posted in Google Classroom? 

Your child will receive an email when the teacher posts an announcement. These emails come through your 
child’s email account, not solely in the Classroom. Classrooms do not alert you when an assignment is due; to 
keep track of deadlines, kids need to check the class calendar.   


